
REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 29, 2020 

  
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 
following members present: Terry Boose, Joe Hintz and Bruce Wilde.  
  
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the September 1, 2020, 
September 3, 2020, September 8, 2020 and September 15, 2020 meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Terry 
Boose made the motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the September 1, 2020, September 3, 2020, 
September 8, 2020 and September 15, 2020 meeting(s) and approve as presented. Bruce Wilde seconded the 
motion. Voting was as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
20-249 
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULE FOR PAYMENT BATCHES TO THE 

HURON COUNTY AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 

 
Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 
Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;  
                                                                                                                                   now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim Register 
for Payment Batches #304518 and authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrant; 
           and further  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion: Terry Boose to abstain from Norwalk Concrete payment under Auto Tax.   The Claims Schedule 
includes a “Then and Now” for payment to Molnar Reporting Services in the amount of $5,337.50 for Legal 
Transcription fees from the Landfill Fund #500. 
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
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20-250 

  

IN THE MATTER OF AUTHORIZING APPROPRIATION ADJUSTMENTS WITHIN THE 

HURON COUNTY CARES ACT FUND #175 

 
Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners created a Huron County CARES Small Business Grant 

Program to help lessen the economic damage caused by the COVID-19 virus to small businesses;  and 
 
WHEREAS, the need was greater than the initial $100,000.00 allocation and the Board of Huron County 
Commissioners desires to increase the funding to assist more businesses;    now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the following 
appropriation adjustment: 
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FROM Dept. Account Fund Amount TO Dept Account Fund Amount 

 175 00475 175 $50,000.00  175 00550 175 $50,000.00 

 CARES ACT –Other Expenses  CARES ACT – Grants 

and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Huron County Auditor is authorized and instructed to record said appropriation 
adjustment as approved;         and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Clerk of the Board is instructed to certify a copy of this resolution to the Huron 
County Auditor and the department requesting said adjustment;    and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  
 
*Discussion:  Mr. Boose clarified this was still Phase 1 of the grant program. Mr. Wilde said that was correct.  
Mr. Boose asked if this was money allocated from the very first CARES money received by the County.  Ms. 
Ziemba said it was.  Mr. Wilde said they would begin Phase 2 soon. 
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
20-251 
  
IN THE MATTER OF AWARDING THE HURON COUNTY CARES ACT SMALL BUSINESS 

GRANT PROGRAM GRANT FUNDS TO BUSINESSES 
 
Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners created the Huron County CARES Act Small 
Business Grant Program on August 20, 2020 by Resolution 20-216;   and 
 

WHEREAS, the Board has entered into an agreement with the Huron County Development Council in order 

to administer the Huron County CARES Act Small Business Grant Program and assisting the Grant Review 

Committee (consisting of Commissioner Bruce Wilde, Auditor Roland Tkach, Treasurer Kathleen Schaffer, 

and Prosecutor James Sitterly) in their review of the applications and determining the qualifying small 

businesses that have been directly and adversely impacted by COVID-19;       and 

 

WHEREAS, the applicants meet the U.S. Department of Treasury Guidance of eligibility to cover expenses 

that 1) are necessary expenditures incurred due to the public health emergency with respect to the 

Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19); (2) were not accounted for in the budget most recently approved as 

of March 27, 2020 (the date of enactment of the CARES Act) for the government; and (3) were incurred 

during the period that begins on March 1, 2020 and ends on December 30, 2020 ;   and  

 

WHEREAS, the Huron County Development Council, in accordance with the advice of the Grant Review 
Committee, recommends that grants be awarded to the following small businesses/entities:  
 

Brentwood Recreation Center Inc. dba Dynasty Lanes $10,000.00 

Dorothy Sword (Type B Family Child Care Provider) $10,000.00 

M.A.A.D. Impressions LLC $10,000.00 

Erie Basin Resource Conservation & Development Council, Inc. $10,000.00 

Stevie G’s Custom Designs LLC $  2,500.00 

E’s Glow LLC $10,000.00 

Wakeman Elevator Craft Beer and Wine Bar $10,000.00 

FitzGirls LLC dba Bluto’s Hometown Tavern $  5,000.00 

Laser Images, Inc $10,000.00 

East of Chicago Pizza Co $10,000.00 
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Norwalk Eagles Club 711 $10,000.00 

JPS Press Box LLC $10,000.00 

now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves the recommendations 
by the Huron County Development Council to award CARES Act Small Business Grant Program grant funds 
to the businesses listed above;        and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby authorize and instruct their 
Administrative Assistant to process grant funds to the small businesses/entities as indicated above; 
           and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
At 9:10 a.m. Public comment - none 

 
IN THE MATTER OF TRAVEL 
Terry Boose moved to approve the following travel request this day. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The 
roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Dave Homan and Josh Draper, Transfer Station, to Brunswick, Ohio to look at a loader on September 29, 2020. 
 
SIGNINGS 
Property Use Request form.  The Respect Life Ministry at St. Paul’s Parish was requesting the use of the 
Courthouse steps and yard on Saturday, October 10, 2020.  The name of the event is America Needs Fatima 
Rosary Rally.  They are not requiring electricity.  The Board approved this request.   
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OLD BUSINESS 
The Board will rank the Architect RFQs on Thursday.   
 
Mr. Boose asked about the agenda for Thursday’s meeting.  He has a CCAO Ag Committee meeting at 10:30 
that morning.  
 
Health insurance.  Ms. Ziemba had forwarded an email from Mr. Starett.  He had some suggestions for the 
amounts for the HSA accounts.  Mr. Boose would like an estimate on how much it was going to cost.  It was 
Mr. Hintz’s understanding they were taking the difference in the cost from the regular plan and putting that 
back into the HSA.  Mr. Wilde said there was also a renewal incentive and a one-time signup payment for new 
members.  Mr. Wilde said Mr. Starett was suggesting renewals receive $500 for single/$750 for family.  New 
members would receive $1,000/single and $1,250/family.   This is in addition to the monthly contribution.  Mr. 
Wilde said one of the issues is the deductible - $2,700.  The selling point for the HSA is that, even though it is 
a high deductible, you can use tax free dollars to pay it.  However, you cannot accumulate $2,700 in the first 
year.  If an employee needs medical care they don’t have $2700 in the HSA.  They would still have to come 
up with about $1,000 out of pocket.  Mr. Boose would like to see some data.  Ms. Ziemba explained Mr. Starett 
just sent this information in while they are working on other pieces of the puzzle.   
 
Family Life Counseling contract.  Family Life is responsible for the utility payments.  It sounds like they have 
already moved into the facility.  Ms. Ziemba reminded the Board that electric and gas is all on one bill for the 
Shady Lane complex. She asked how they wanted to charge Family Life.  They could either charge a 
percentage of the square footage or charge a flat rate each month.  Either way, they would have to do a contract 
amendment because utilities aren’t currently addressed.  Mr. Wilde thought the square footage came to about 
20%.  Ms. Ziemba clarified it was 18%.  Mr. Wilde thought the Senior Center might use a little more of the 
utilities, since they had the kitchen.  Mr. Hintz definitely thought that building would consume more of the 
energy.  Mr. Boose said they had discussed getting separate meters put in and wondered why that had never 
happened.  Ms. Ziemba thought Mr. Welch had looked into it.  It had not been an extreme amount – at least 
she thought it was under $10,000.  Mr. Boose said it will need to be done eventually anyhow.  Ms. Ziemba 
asked if she should have Mr. Welch schedule it.  Mr. Boose would like to check on the cost first.  They can 
make a decision then.  Mr. Wilde suggested charging them 15% of the bill, since the other building has the 
kitchen.   
 
Erie Basin lease is up.  The Board was in favor of renewing.   
 
Assistant Prosecutor’s report 
Mr. Hintz asked about Cook Road.  Mr. Strickler said the homeowner had been served but they have not heard 
anything.  The homeowner has 28 days to file an answer.  If he does not Mr. Strickler will file for default 
judgment.  This will permit the County to clean up the property and apply the cost to the tax duplicate.  Also, 
it will request that the owner be restrained forever from doing this again.   
 
Commissioner Boose report 
Fairgrounds.  Mr. Boose called Mr. Morgan about possibly doing things using CARES Act money.  Mr. 
Morgan said he would bring it up to the Board at their next meeting on Thursday, October 1.  Mr. Boose will 
try to attend this meeting.  
 
MHAS board meeting last week.   
 
Firelands Forward Advisory meeting. Interviewed two people for the Director’s position.   
 
Commissioner Wilde report 
Small Business Grant.  They awarded $107,500 in Round One.  Of the $150,000 available they have $42,500 
left.  For Round Two they would like to award $117,500.  Mr. Wilde said some of these were for the 
applications they had been waiting on more information from.  Also, they had changed the 30% requirement.  
He expected to have a Round Three and a Round Four.  Mr. Boose was concerned about changing the rules in 
the middle of the process.  Mr. Strickler did not think the 30% rule was in the federal guidelines; he thought it 
was something Ms. Knapp had come up with.  Mr. Boose knew this, but did not think it was fair to the people 
that didn’t apply because they did not meet the 30% requirement.  Mr. Wilde understood what he was saying, 
but was concerned about the amount of time it would take to reopen the grant.   Mr. Boose asked Ms. Ziemba 
for her opinion.  She suggested opening the grant back up, but with a deadline.  However, they could start to 
award the money before the deadline – do it first come, first served.  Mr. Boose agreed, saying they could look 
at the ones they already have and decide immediately if they can be approved.  Ms. Ziemba pointed out the 
Board would need to receive the new grant guidelines and approve them by resolution before they could do 
anything. 
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Mr. Wilde said their idea on the next phase was to open it to anybody that needs PPE, regardless of whether 
they had a loss of income/revenue.  Ms. Ziemba asked if that could be done now.  Mr. Boose reminded them 
those items will need to be purchased fairly quickly.  But he thought they could go ahead and apply. 
 
There was discussion on how to handle Phase Two of the grant.  Everyone agreed the 30% requirement should 
be eliminated to try to get as much money to businesses as possible.  Mr. Boose thought it would be cleaner to 
ask everyone to reapply.  Mr. Strickler said it would be quicker to send out an email to inform the applicants 
the guidelines had changed and they were being reconsidered.  Mr. Boose thought there should be a marketing 
push to let people know the rules have changed.  He asked about Phase Three and Four.  Mr. Wilde explained 
that after they eliminate the 30% requirement for Phase Two the only applications left were the ones that were 
incomplete.  Mr. Strickler explained Ms. Knapp was contacting these people to try to get more information.  
Most of them hadn’t responded.   
 
Mr. Wilde wanted to get going on Round 2 and get the money out.  He liked Ms. Ziemba’s suggestion of going 
through the applications they had, but also opening it up.  Ms. Ziemba asked how much money they were 
discussing.  She will have to get an amended certificate from the Auditor’s office.  Mr. Wilde said the ones 
they would like to approve for Round Two come to $117,500.  But he would like to put $200,000 in so there 
is enough to allow for PPE requests.  Ms. Ziemba said she would request $200,000 of the new money.   
 
Mr. Boose ran through the numbers. The County put in $150,000 and was awarding $107,500.  The second 
round will award another $117,500, for a total of $225,000.  Once we are done we will have appropriated 
$350,000.  Mr. Wilde said that was his guess, but he didn’t know what applications would be coming in.  Mr. 
Boose said that is all we can do is guess.  The process had not been as easy as Mr. Wilde had thought it would 
be.  Mr. Strickler agreed.   
 
Mr. Boose asked if there were any changes they wanted to make based on the webinar they attended last Friday.  
Mr. Wilde didn’t think so.  He had already talked to John Honack from CCAO twice.  They discussed 
nonprofits.  He thought if they could open it up to people for PPE that would help.  Mr. Boose thought he 
should be sure to clarify that by PPE they were referring to sanitization products as well, not just masks and 
gloves.  Mr. Strickler agreed they would need to market it as sanitization and PPE.  Mr. Wilde thought they 
would like to add first come first served in case they get bombarded.  Ms. Ziemba suggested reviewing and 
approving weekly.  Then you have an idea where the money falls.  Mr. Boose asked how long they were going 
to leave the application open.  Ms. Ziemba thought until the money was gone or the end of October.  The 
County still has a deadline for its reporting.   
 
At 9:48 a.m. Jan Tkach, Recorder scanning project.   Mr. Boose wanted to ask Ms. Tkach about the numbers 
– he thought they had skyrocketed.  They had been discussing $160,000, but the number she had sent them 
was over $200,000.    Ms. Tkach explained part of that was her fault   She had received the information right 
before the meeting and had only looked at the last page, which was the estimate for phase three.  The total 
scope of the project includes three phases.  The first stage is the scanning.  This is the $90,407.65 that the 
Board had approved for the CARES Act money.  Stage two includes cropping, inspecting of each of the images, 
and duplicating of images.  This is where, if a deed is half on one page and half on anther, they would combine 
it into one document.  After that they index and verify all the images.  Stage three is where they enhance the 
poorer images.  Stage two and three together were quoted at $181,429.50.  On top of that, DTS will charge 
$2,500 to upload into their software, which is a standard upload fee.   
 
Ms. Tkach had talked to Josh from US Imaging.  He indicated there is no way they can do any more than the 
actual scanning this year.  U.S. Imaging has already pushed some stand-alone projects into next year, or even 
2022.  Josh told Ms. Tkach that their attorneys believe CARES funds can be used according to guideline 3, 
which states “were incurred during the period that begins March 1, 2020 and ends December 30, 2020”.  They 
feel anything that was invoiced and paid for would qualify.   Mr. Boose said they have discussed this over and 
over again.  OBM has flat out said no.  They are the ones that will be doing the audit, they are the ones that set 
the rules.  Discussion followed and Mr. Boose said this question has been asked dozens of times.  All the 
webinars he watched and all the discussions he has seen on it, it is a definite no.  Although he did acknowledge 
that the federal government can change things at any time.   
 
It is hard to tell what next year’s budget is going to be like.  Mr. Boose was concerned that the County would 
be wasting the $90,000 if they are unable to pay the additional $181,000.  Ms. Tkach said it would not have 
been wasted.  Her staff would be able to access the images and fill requests.   Ms. Tkach said there would still 
be advantages to doing the smaller project, it just wouldn’t complete what they had intended it to do.  However, 
she did not feel she could ask the Commissioners in good faith to fund the rest of the project not knowing 
where the economy was going to go.  Mr. Boose asked if we had to commit to the entire project at $275,000.  
He asked if there was a smaller amount that would let them do what they want to do.  Ms. Tkach suggested 
just doing the index books.  Mr. Boose said the sad thing was, we really need the whole project done.  Everyone 
agreed this project was well worth doing.  Ms. Tkach explained that by doing the index books it would give 
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the examiners the ability to do their searches and provide the information to her staff, who could then print it 
and send it back to them.  The price for the index books came to $13,655.28, plus the $2,535.20 for enhancing 
for a total of $16,190.48.  There was still the additional $2,500 from DTS to upload it.  Mr. Boose thought at 
least this would keep people from having to touch all the books.  Ms. Tkach agreed, pointing out the equipment 
to clean the books was so cost prohibitive it made this project look good.   
  
Mr. Boose and Mr. Wilde agreed they would like to approve the $90,000 project and suggested possibly adding 
the index books to the project.  They thought that would be a great start.  Ms. Tkach will check with Josh to 
make sure it can be completed by the end of the year.   
 
At 10:11 a.m. – Pete Welch and Steve Minor, update on CARES Act projects for County buildings.  Mr. 
Boose would like an update on the projects that are Covid related.  They have identified quite a few around the 
County and he would like to know where we are on these.  His ultimate fear is that the projects aren’t completed 
in time and the County won’t be able to use Covid dollars.   
 
Mr. Welch said Mr. Bettac had received one quote for the UV lights for the air handlers.  The company actually 
has them in stock.  They are trying to get a second quote.  Once they receive that they will submit the 
paperwork.  Mr. Boose thought they were way below the $50,000 that would require them to get three quotes.  
Mr. Welch said they were, but he still would like to provide a second quote.   
 
They are working on handicap door replacements.  Eight touchless handicap doors will be installed; eleven 
will be converted to touchless.  Mr. Welch has one quote and is working on a second.  The quote they have is 
around $28,000.  This company has given a commitment to get the work done before the first of the year.  
 
Meeting Room A will be done after the election.  Wilkes is doing the air handler.  The old one will be taken 
off the roof and put on the ground.  They will install a new unit so the room will be quieter.  They plan to begin 
as soon as Board of Elections is done in November.  Wilhelm Construction will do the wall and door.   
 
County staff are also working on the EMA barn to install shelves and a fenced area so Mr. Mead can secure 
the PPE equipment.  They have received two or three quotes for shelving units.  However, Elyria Fencing has 
already said they cannot get to it until next year.  Fremont is supposed to be out next week to provide another 
quote. 
 
Mr. Minor provided an update on touchless toilets and faucets.   All of the toilets they planned to do are done 
except one.  That will be finished today.  The faucets are in progress.  Some are electric, some are battery 
powered.  The electric are all at JFS.  Installation is an ongoing process right now.  Mr. Boose asked if they 
were also doing touchless soap dispensers.  Mr. Minor said they are not.  The soap dispensers are all brand 
new.  He figured people finish washing their hands with touchless water.  Touchless soap dispensers would 
require more batteries and higher maintenance costs.  Mr. Boose agreed they probably weren’t necessary. 
 

Mr. Welch informed Mr. Boose the thermometer scanners had been installed at Senior Enrichment.  Mr. Boose 
asked if they had any discussions with Enrichment Services.  He would like to see if they need any help with 
anything.  They were supposed to open last Monday but did not because of the State and/or Health Department 
requirements.  Mr. Boose would like to reach out and see if there is anything they need from us.  Mr. Welch 
said he would call Mr. Beal.  Mr. Minor said Mr. Armstrong had been out there and helped them with some 
painting.   
 
Mr. Minor spoke to Siesel regarding the Victory sprayer, backpacks and additional germ blaster gun.  They 
can guaranty delivery thirty days within approval.  Siesel has two backpack sprayers right now and asked if 
the County would like them.  Mr. Boose and Mr. Wilde both agreed we do.  
 
 
SIGNINGS 

 

CORONAVIRUS RELIEF FUND REQUESTS 
Ms. Ziemba presented requests for CARES Act expenses. The requesting departments have submitted the 
required documentation and state the expenses meet the three requirements: Are necessary expenditures 
incurred due to the public health emergency with respect to the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19); Were 
not accounted for in the budget most recently approved as of March 27, 2020 (the date of enactment of the 
CARES Act) for the State of government; and Were incurred during the period that begins on March 1, 2020 
and ends on December 30, 2020. 
 

• Buildings & Grounds, $8,493.00, Victory, (3) guns & (2) backpacks; 

• Buildings & Grounds, $829.44 Siesel Distributing, for foaming hand wash; 
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• Buildings & Grounds, $71.10, Siesel Distributing, Microban bathroom cleaner & spray bottles;  

• Buildings & Grounds, $259.60, Siesel Distributing, foaming hand sanitizer. 
 

Terry Boose moved to approve the presented Coronavirus Relief Fund Requests as they meet the required 

criteria. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 

follows: 

Aye – Terry Boose 

       Aye – Joe Hintz  

       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

 
Mr. Wilde asked Mr. Welch about getting the gas and electric split at Shady Lane.  Mr. Welch said he had the 
costs from last year.  He did remember the gas wasn’t cheap – about $9,000.  Mr. Boose said it would have to 
happen eventually.   Mr. Welch thought the electric would be fairly cheap; it was the gas that was a problem.  
Columbia Gas wanted to run a new line from the Gerken Center.  He will talk to them and see what they say.   
 
Commissioner Boose report 
Interim Budget.  Mr. Boose thought they should start working on budget.   October is typically when they send 
everyone the sheets to fill out.  Ms. Ziemba had received an email from the Auditor that said Budget 
Commission was meeting at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, October 14.  Mr. Boose said that was just to let us 
know what the revenue is.   He feels it will be a new and interesting budget and would like to put together a 
letter for all the departments.  Projects should not be included in their budget, but should be put on a separate 
list.  This includes even small projects, such as buying chairs or computers. The budget should only include 
things that are absolutely necessary for daily operations.   Mr. Boose would like a very conservative starting 
point, but this is not necessarily what the final budget will be.  It is better to be prepared with a budget that just 
has bare necessities.  It can always be added to.   
 
Mr. Boose said it would be an interesting discussion with Budget Commission as to how they predict sales tax 
for next year.  They can’t use this year’s numbers because this year had stimulus money, extra money for 
unemployment and other CARES Act stuff.  He did not think it would be a devastating budget, but wanted to 
be prepared.  The County has done well with the budgets over the last three years.  Mr. Boose noted the elected 
officials and department heads had done a fantastic job of keeping costs down.  The County couldn’t do it 
without them.  Mr. Boose just hoped the year doesn’t end with a lot of large encumbrances.  If it didn’t it would 
help next year’s budget.  Mr. Boose would like everyone to continue working together.  He couldn’t say enough 
about how everybody in the County has done that.  Mr. Boose thought it was time to start thinking about the 
process. Budget Commission will provide the revenue; Commissioners have to look at the expense side as 
well.   
 
Mr. Hintz suggested taking a recess until it was time for the Zoom meeting.  Mr. Boose explained to the media 
that the Zoom meeting was just a basic informational meeting on CARES Act funds.  He did not think the 
Board was planning to take any action coming out of it.  If they did he thought they would wait until Thursday.  
Ms. Ziemba said she understood this meeting was an opportunity for everyone to share what some of their 
projects were using CARES Act money.   
 
Ms. Ziemba had a letter from MHAS stating that one of the designees on the Board was resigning effective 
September 4 due to struggles with attendance.  The Commissioners would need to find somebody to replace 
that person.  Ms. Ziemba read the request from MHAS - “Upon review of the needs of the Board, it is requested 

that this seat be filled with someone in early recovery, preferable someone who has been in recovery for at 

least two years, but no more than five”.   Mr. Strickler said if the Commissioners have anybody they could 
suggest it would probably be greatly appreciated.   
 
At 10:45 a.m. the board recessed 
At 11:00 a.m. the board resumed regular session with a Zoom meeting with cities, villages, townships, and 
libraries to share ideas of some uses for Coronavirus Relief Funding. Those in attendance: Shellie Cherry, 
Village of North Fairfield; Courtney Evans, City of Bellevue; James Pomerich, City of Willard; Jennifer 
Meyer, Village of Greenwich; Dick Wiles, Norwich Township; Jonna Rowland, Monroeville/New London 
Library; Bridget Musso, Norwalk Library/Norwalk Township.   Discussion regarding different uses of CARES 
Act funds.   
 
At 12:06 p.m. Bruce Wilde moved to adjourn. Terry Boose seconded the motion. The meeting stood adjourned.  
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IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken by 
the Board of Huron County Commissioners on September 29, 2020.                
 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting 
was adjourned at 12:06 p. m.    
 
 
Signatures on File 
 


